

VILLAGE OF CIMARRON

PO Box 654 © 356B East 9th Street © Cimarron, NM 87714-0654 (575) 376-2232 © Fax (575) 376-2810 © www.villageofcimarron.net

September 11, 2018

Dear Citizens of the Village of Cimarron.

Due to a recent vacancy on the Village Council we will be accepting letters of interest for a candidate to be appointed to the position. The position term will expire at the next election and will have to be elected.

3-12-1. Vacancy on governing body.

Any vacancy on the governing body of a mayor-council municipality shall be filled by appointment of a qualified elector by the mayor of the municipality, with the advice and consent of the governing body. Any qualified elector appointed to fill a vacancy on the governing body shall serve until the next regular local election, at which time a qualified elector shall be elected to fill the remaining unexpired term, if any.

History: 1953 Comp., § 14-11-1, enacted by Laws 1965, ch. 300; 1973, ch. 129, § 1; 1985, ch. 208, § 107; 2018, ch. 79, § 53.

An individual is eligible to submit a letter of interest for the position if the individual is a qualified elector, if the individual resides in the town limits of the municipality, and is registered to vote in the Village of Cimarron.

You must present an Affidavit of Voter Registration: The Affidavit of voter registration must show the address as a street address, not a post office box. The address on the affidavit <u>must be the individuals place of residence</u>. Certifications of voter registration may be obtained from the Colfax County Clerk. You may call the Colfax County Clerk's Office at (575) 445-5551 to request your affidavit.

Letters will be received until October 8, 2018 at 3:00pm. The position will be recommended for appointment during the October 10, 2018 Council meeting. Please submit letters of Interest to:

Mayor Leo Martinez, PO Box 654, Cimarron, NM 87714 or you may drop them off at Village Hall at 356 E 9th St. Cimarron, NM 87714 If you have any questions please call Administrator Shawn Jeffrey at Village Hall.

Thank_?You

Leo Martinez, Mayor